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LEAP NEWS 

END OF TERM MESSAGE 

FROM THE LEAP GOVERNING 

BODY  
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

It is hard to believe this is the last LEAP Newsletter of the 

autumn term. Time has passed so quickly since                             

September. As usual, each school team within our                     

federation has worked tirelessly to provide not only lovely 

festive events in school at the moment, but also a happy 

and exciting time in each school throughout the year. As 

governors, we enjoy reading about all the incredible                 

curriculum events that take place each week. This exciting 

LEAP curriculum was recognised as a strength in the                     

Mandeville Ofsted inspection which took place early in 

September. It is something both leaders and governors 

continue to focus on and improve so that all pupils have a 

wide range of learning opportunities to take part in.  
 

I am sure many parents and carers have enjoyed coming 

to our schools to take part in the many concerts and                    

special performances organised by the school teams                 

during December. Leaders have been thrilled by the                

response from the school communities this year,                             

particularly, because last year parents were unable to 

attend in person due to COVID restrictions.  
 

I would like to thank the staff teams in our schools for their 

continued hard work and commitment to the pupils and 

families of the LEAP community throughout the school 

year.  LEAP schools are very busy places and the staff 

teams do an incredible job each and every day to support 

our pupils.  
 

To the pupils, I would like to say thank for all their hard 

work throughout the school year, not just in lessons but 

also when taking part in the many artistic, sporting and 

musical events that take place each term. It is always 

pleasure to read about them in the weekly newsletter.  
 

I would like to wish everyone a peaceful and relaxing                

holiday with family and friends and  a happy new year.  

My very best wishes  

 

Gill Brady  

Chair of the LEAP Governing Body  

 
 

HACKNEY SCHOOL OF FOOD    

 GINGERBREAD CLASS               
Our festive gingerbread class earlier this month was a 

fantastic hit with  our  local  families, with Chef Coral                       

leading a group of families learning the secret of perfect 

gingerbreads. The kitchen had some 

amazing aromas as the cinnamon and 

ginger spices were measured out and 

baked.   

Everyone tried their  hand at icing sugar 

decorations,  with some wonderful artistic 

talent on display,  though these didn't last 

long as they were swiftly dunked into a                     

Cardamom  & Allspice Berry hot                     

chocolate Chef Tom had prepared.   

There was a lovely atmosphere in the 

kitchen with adults and children cooking 

together. All participants went home with 

the recipe for biscuits and hot chocolate 

to enjoy some more family festive baking 

time at home.  

SPANISH PHRASE of the week:  

 Me gustan los regalos é   I like presentsé 

Kingsmead, Gayhurst and Mandeville Primary Schools working in partnership  

SPECIAL FESTIVE  

FREE   FOOD SHOP  

Donõt forget that a special festive Free Food shop will be 

running during the school holidays, thanks to donations 

from the Felix project charity and volunteers from our 

school staff team who will be setting up the shop. Each 

schoolõs shop will run on a different dateñsee below for 

dates and times:  

Gayhurst -  Wed 28th Dec from 9.30am  

Mandeville - Thurs 29th Dec  from 9.30am  

Kingsmead -  Fri 30th Dec from 9.30am  



      PANTO COMES TO                

  MANDEVILLE  
òHeõs behind you!ò the children screamed as they                   

pointed to the evil Jafar! Heckling. Cheering and booing 

was all part and parcel of the annual Chapins                         

pantomime. Aladdin was this year's panto and it                  

certainly lived up to our  high expectations! The story 

took the children on a spectacular journey across time 

and space to visit the magic city of Old Peking. Packed 

solid with comedy, excitement and adventure, the                 

children cheered the hero Aladdin and booed the evil 

Abanazar! The Genie certainly stole the show with his 

good old -fashioned fun and humour.   

"My favourite characters 

were Wishee Washee & 

Widow Twanky because 

they were  funny!"                     

Samuel Yr4  

"I loved the pantomine 

because it was really fun! 

We shouted a lot so it got 

quite loud but it was 

good!" Javari Yr 2  
 

     DRUMMING & DANCE                   

       PERFORMANCES                     
We had wonderful drumming and dancing                                   

performances from children who awed us with their 

moves. They took us through history performing dances 

from Africa and The Caribbean. Our families had a     

wonderful time and even joined in! A huge thank you to 

Dorinia and Aaron for all their hard work this term.  

òIt was lovely to see all the parent/carers joining in. We 

have some talented individuals and secret movers!ó- 

Marc, Headteacher  

   

 DRUMMING & DANCE CONTINUEDé.       

òIt was so much fun! I loved dressing up and dancing with my 

friends and it was nice to enjoy  different types of dancing 

like the ones they did 

in the olden days.ó- 

Catherina, year 4  
 

òI was shy but I liked 

the drumming.ó- 

Basma, Year 1 
 

òI like experiencing 

different cultures. I 

enjoyed learning the 

movements and the 

drumming with   

Aaron was my                      

favourite.ó- Jahvari, 

year 2  
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            Please remember to inform the main office of any changes to your contact details i.e: home number, mobile phone 

number, address, or if your child has a medical condition.                                                                                                                              

  MANDEVILLE  

NEWS 

 

    AUTUMN TERM 2022   

 
 

 

 

1st half of term: 05/09/22 - 21/10/22  

Half term: 24 - 28 October 2022  

2nd half of term: 31/10/22 - 16/12/22  

 

 

 

 

                       

 

 
Jaguar Class  

Lion Class  

Panther Class  

Ocean Class  

River Class  

Xen 

Ruth 

Dallas & King  

Ismael & Iqra  

Farrah & Aaqil  

Forest Class  

Mercury Class  

Mars Class  

Jupiter Class  

Venus Class  

Amirah & Alfie  

Bilal & Nadia  

Isla & Amelia  

Amirah & Kalani  

Dareen & Godwin  

                                     WEEKLY                          

     CLASS              

       AWARDS 

GREEN POINTS  Class  Points  TOP                      

ATTENDANCE  

Phase 1 (EYFS) Lion/Jaguar  65  

Phase 2 Forest 125  

Phase 3 Venus 312   



 SNOW & FESTIVE FUN CONTINUEDé.. 

         5KõS CLASS ASSEMBLY         
In September, Year 5 were lucky enough to watch the 

Royal Shakespeare Company's production of Matilda. 

The children were so inspired by the music and plot 

that they decided to base their class assembly on the 

thrilling tale. Year 5 worked tirelessly rehearsing and 

even choreographed their own dance for the song 

'School Song'. We learnt how to project our voices to 

an audience, as well as how to adapt our voice to the 

character we are playing. The year 5 team are so 

proud of the talent and professionalism that they                  

displayed. Taylen :õWe worked really hard as a team to 

get the performance 

readyõ. Neriah : ôI 

think that we all 

used our bodies & 

voices well to act our 

roles. 

 RUGBY AFTER SCHOOL CLUB 
We are very excited that for five weeks only, 

we are  offering a bespoke Rugby after school 

club, open to all year 3 & 4 children . The club 

will start on Tuesday 10th  January 2023, for 

five weeks and will cost £10.                                                           

Book on your  magicbooking account!  

                   KEY DATES  

Fri 16 th  Dec          Last day of termñ                                           

   school closes early at 1.30pm  

Thurs 29 th  Dec     SPECIAL festive free food shop 

    from 9.30am  

Wed 4th Jan 23     INSET dayñschool closed for            
    children  

Thurs 5th Jan        Children return to school for first 
    day of Spring Term 2023  
 

Mandeville staff would 

like to wish all our                

children and their families a lovely 

festive holiday and a peaceful &   

happy New Year.  
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       SNOW & FESTIVE FUN  

 

Thank you  Margaret and the kitchen team for 

our delicious Christmas lunch!  


